
 

GENERAL CIRCULAR NUMBER 2020-011 

DATE:   March 13, 2020 

TO: Heads of State Agencies and Human Resources Directors 

SUBJECT: COVID-19 – No. 4: SCS Cancellations due to COVID-19 

 
Due to the declared Public Health Emergency from COVID-19, commonly referred to as the Coronavirus, 
State Civil Service is postponing all of the following activities performed by State Civil Service staff through 
April 13, 2020:  
 

 Compliance Audits  

 Comprehensive Public Training Program classes  
 
In addition, all statewide testing sessions, including those at the Baton Rouge Testing and Recruiting 
Center, have been canceled. There will be NO testing sessions at any location until Monday, April 13, 
2020.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this information, please email SCSInfo@la.gov, or call (225) 925-1911 
or (866) 783-5462 (toll free).  
 
Please continue to monitor our website and social media platforms for updates and/or changes to the 
situation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
s/Byron P. Decoteau, Jr. 
State Civil Service Director 
 

  

Byron P. Decoteau, Jr., Director 

Post Office Box 94111 

Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9111 

225.342.8274 

scsinfo@la.gov  

civilservice.la.gov 
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